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18th September 2018
Dear Parents/Carers
Holidays in term time.

I am writing to clarify the position regarding parents taking children out of school for holidays during term time. This continues to be a huge issue for the school and in fact this type of absence has tripled since this time last year. It has already had a very detrimental effect on some of our pupils’ education and their progress. 

We are of course not alone as a school in experiencing this problem and in answer to this the Department for Education (DfE) from September 2015 completely changed the  criteria under which penalty notices are issued: from that date all families deciding to take holidays in term time, could be issued with a penalty notice. (A penalty notice is issued by Essex Education Authority and is £60 per parent per child. The school does not receive this money.)

Myself and the Governing Body do have real sympathy regarding the outlandish cost that holiday companies charge for holidays in school holiday time. Unfortunately of course this is beyond our control. In an effort to support familes, the Governing Body and myself have added 3 non-pupil days to October 2018 half-term.
As a school we need to show a positive reduction in term time holidays if we are to maintain ‘Good’ at our next Ofsted inspection and most importantly to ensure that all our pupils achieve their true potential. 

Please find attached our updated policy regarding this issue, which gives further detail about what will happen in relation to holidays in term-time. I draw your attention to the change for holidays taken in September “a penalty notice may be issued if there are 6 or more unauthorised sessions (3 days) due to a holiday taken during the first two weeks of September”
I would really appreciate your support in this matter, which I hope you agree is of great importance to our childrens’ education and the increasing success of Engaines Primary School & Nursery.
We shall continue to discuss this issue with our Parent Forum, once we have our new representatives in place.
Yours sincerely
Ms J.Irwin
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